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EDITOR'S REMARKS

Tempus fugit and each year it seems to fly faster than ever!

The main activities of the church have begun again afier their seasonal
break and we look forward to forthcoming Centenary events culminating
in the Moderator's visit on July 3.

My thanks as ever to all who have contributed fo this edition.
Remember this is your magazine and any new articles are always
welcome.

May 1 take this opportunity to wish all readers a Happy, Peaceful New
Year. '

PROPERTY REPORT

Manse

Cement ingoes and raised brickwork still need attention.

The external wall which showed signs of dampness has been attended to in
the ground floor bedroom.

The manse inspection will be carried out in January by J ohn Kerr of Corrie
Church and myself.

Hall

The hall floor badminton lines have been repainted, and the hall floor has
been given a coat of varnish. A big thank you to the volunteers who
helped. All electrics are up to required standards. Two overhead heaters
have been renewed together with a water heater and heated towel rail. The
ladies’ toilet was blocked yet again See notice in toilet. The gutters and
downpipes have had their annual clean. New taps and a water heater have
been fitted in the kitchen.

Church

The electrics are now in line with the current regulations The standards to
the lighting are also in place to hold the lamps to illuminate lead glazed
windows to the rear of the church. Our grateful thanks go to John Corbett
for supplying the necessary poles. A replacement spotlight was also fitled.
The timber lining was stripped and suitably replaced in the front vestibule.
Care should be taken when mopping the vestibule floor. Thanks go to
Archie Hamilton and Brian Boal for fitting the rail for the Wall Hanging
and to Willie Innes for making and fitting the shelf for the audio
equipment

A quinquennial visit was made on 28/12/10 to inspect our properties,
Manse, Hall and surrounding feus. A report will follow in due course from
the surveying company CRPG. N C




Brodick Manse

This month sees us bid farewell to Sharon MacLeod on completion of her
second six month attachment to our congregations. She previously spent
six months with us from the beginning of 2010. The first period, whilst she
went through the inquiry process to see if she felt called to the Read@rshlp,
was less formal. This second period however, has been for her a time of
assessment in order to see if she is svitable to go forward to begin formal
training. Besides leading worship regularly, Sharon has also hgd to keep a
daily journal, wade through prescribed reading and endure being assessed
by a psychologist on two occasions. She must now go before a panel of
four assessors for a final interview at the end of this month. At least two of
the faces on that panel will be well known to her, myself as her
Supervising Minister and Gillean MacLean, as her Prfzsbytery
Representative. None the less with two others present, both appointed by
121, it will be a daunting process and I'm sure on your behalf you would
like me here in print to wish her well on the big day (22 February). Many
of you I know, have been impressed by her competency i our various
pulpits over the past months.

If successful, Sharon will then have to undergo a possible further three
years of training, before being set apart as a Reader in_ the Church of
Scotland. Of course we already have Liz Clarke from the linkage f:urrently
undergoing that training. Liz has just completed the ﬁrs.t of three six mo'nth
periods of distance learning academic study with the Highland Theological
College, Dingwall, and is soon to commence the first of another three
attachments to local congregations. Such are the rigours endured by those
who put themselves forward for Readership. The Church of SC{)ﬂaI.ld has
always set very high standards for those who regularly preach in her
pulpits. And rightly so, for preaching is a high calling and one that is so
very important to the worship lives of our congregations. We should be
grateful that there are people like Sharon and Liz willing to undergo SUC!I a
strict training regime, whilst at the same time holdipg down demzlmdmg
day jobs, in both their cases, as teachers at Arran High School. With the
further reduction of some 200 ministers proposed in the near future by the
powers that be, that is just as well. We are most certainly going to need

them.

We should be very grateful too, to those in our worship teams, who also

from time to time lead worship during those Sundays, Jean or myself are
on holiday. On the last occasion the Shiskine worship team, led by Helen
Knight and Helen Kerr, covered the services at Brodick and Corrie in
Jean's absence, I was the only minster left on the island, due to both
Elizabeth Watson and Gillean MacLean also being away on holiday. With
Ian Macleod covering for Gillean at Lamlash and the other retired
ministers unavailable, but for us having well trained and experienced
worship teams in place, both here in North Arran and at Whiting Bay, we

would have had to bring over pulpit supply from the mainland, at no
inconsiderable cost. '

Our worship teams are an integral part of our worship lives at Brodick,
Corrie, Lochranza, Pimmill and Shiskine and will, I have no doubt,
continue to be more needed than ever in the future, especially in light of
the fact, that the only retired minister who feels capable of undertaking the
marathon of the three services down the west coast from Lochranza to
Shiskine on a Sunday, is Rev Dr lan MacLeod. Long may he continue to
enjoy the fitness and health to undertake this task. However, many of the
members of our worship teams are also retired and they too find this
extremely arduous. So if there are any out there who might be interested in
joining the Brodick team, you would be welcomed with open arms. And
who knows, once you try it, you might even find yourself called to the
Readership, just like Sharon and Liz, who but for the experience of
becoming involved in the worship life of their own congregations, would
never have thought themselves capable of such an undertaking.

If anyone is tempted, please let me know. And rest assured no one will be
expected to do anything out of their comfort zones. Even if you only feel
capable of reading the lessons, your contribution would be gratefully
received. We also have in place in each of our churches, the newest edition
of Common Order. This excellent official worship resource contains full
sets of prayers for all occasions, and is there to be used in an emergency
should Jean or myself be unable to get to worship. Anyone with an ability
to read well in public, could also read these prayers for public worship. As
it says in the preface 'This is a common book, because it belongs to all the
people of God. In the reformed understanding, worship is not the right of
an ordained caste, but is the duty, joy, and prerogative of all believers,'



BLYTHSWOOD APPEAL 2010
Against all odds, approximately 200 shoe boxes left Arran this year for the
annual shoe box appeal for Blythswood Care. Not only an excellent
number of boxes but also a record amount of money of about £300 was
donated. This money provides financial help towards transport costs when
the boxes are taken abroad for Christmas delivery. The team at Brodick
Church worked in conjunction with many of the island congregations,
although Brodick remains the main contact and centre for Arran. Without
the assistance of the other churches and Arran Deliveries this mission
would have been impossible.
Many thanks, particularly to Tony Morrow of Arran Deliveries, who, every
year, transports the boxes free of charge to the mainland depot and to all
who donated boxes or helped in any way.
The 2010 Blythswood Appeal was not only a great success but a rewarding
experience.
MW

CONGREGATIONAL BOARD
On Saturday 6" November a joint meeting of the five churches in the
linkage was held in Brodick Church. This was followed by a very
successful social gathering of all congregations in Brodick Golf Club.
Many of the items discussed applied to all Church Boards but the
following were of special interest to Brodick.

The five church boards decided to purchase a Digi Box, this only to be
used when an organist is unavailable or for small services for example at
Montrose House or similar gatherings.

A total of £10000(£4000 being Brodick's contribution) has been paid to
the Church of Scotland in Edinburgh, and been acknowledged by the
Financial Convenor of Ardrossan Presbytery. This expenditure is necessary
to lower the deficit as we are five aid receiving congregations.

Nobody who attended services during Advent could have failed to admire
the Sanctuary's beautiful, festive decorations Many people were involved
in this, organising, erecting and decorating the tree, and making the
Church so lovely with flowers and candles. To all our grateful thanks and
my best wishes to everyone for a Happy, Peaceful New Year.

MW

CENTENARY UP-DATE

The church now has its own internet site. The Centenary Committee
was asked to arrange for it to be up and running during our centenary
year, and we are very grateful to Hamish Bannatyne of Kilpatrick for
setting this up for us in November. Details of worship times, church
evenls, contacts, organisations, meetings, and some brief historical
information are already accessible on www.brodickchurch.org, and
more information will be added as time goes by. If you have access to
a computer do look it up.

Plans for the 2011 events are now being finalised, and some of the
original events for one reason or another will not now go ahead. By
the time some of you read this however, the first event - the annual
Scots Night - will have been celebrated on 24th January.

Following that there will be a Quiz and Buffet Supper Night at 7pm
on Saturday 19th February in Brodick Golf Clubhouse, which
promises to be a great night out in convivial surroundmngs.

A ceilidh style Talent Concert, when local performers will entertain us,
will now be held in the Church hall at 7.30pm on Saturday 11th March.
Tickets for both above events will be on sale on Sundays after
morning service, and at the Book and Card Centre,

Looking further forward, St Bride’s Ladies Easter Fayre will take
place on Saturday RndApril, and Govan Salvation Army Band will
visit us on Sunday 8th May. We plan to hold an Art Exhibition from
the 2nd to the 5th of June, and we will have a Flower festival from the
Ist to the 3rd of July. Details of all these events will be announced
nearer the time.

The Moderator of the Church of Scotland will preach at our closing
centenary service on 3rd July, which will immediately be followed by

. the Reunion Gathering in Brodick Public Hall with a substantial buffet

lunch. Tickets for that event, price £10, will be in great demand and
are on sale now from our session clerk Alex Lawrie, so please ensure
that you and your family do not miss out.



NORSHIP (2) - PRAYER

'Prayer is éiwa vs relevant. Whatever is a concern in the heart of man or
woman is a concern in the heart of God. Remember: If it's big enough to
worry about, it's big enough to pray about.’ (Ronald Dunn)

Prayer is part of our worship, whether corporate, when we meet on a Sunday,
or individual.

The life of a Christian is spent following Jesus Christ. Therefore, because
Jesus prayed, prayer is a life giving part of our following Him,

Many people think prayer is complex and difficult, it is not. In prayer we are
speaking to our Father. A Father who loves us and wants to hear what we
have to say to Him. In our Worship, in our prayers we tell God how much we
love him and adore him, we give Him thanks and we confess our sins. We are
also encouraged to pray by the many invitations to prayer which we find in the

Bible - God's Word to us.

1 John 5: 14. This is the confidence we have in approaching God: that if we
ask anything according to his will he hears us.’

Most often when we speak to our Father in prayer He wants to hear about our
needs and concerns. What is it that you are worrying about just now? What is
upsetting you today? | repeat again what Ronald Dunn says: If it's big enough
to worry about, it's big enough to pray about.

In our congregation when we meet on a Sunday to Worship we pray together.
When we gather for prayer we bring before God many different situations we
are aware of. Prayer is offered for our World, Nation, Island, our Community,
Schools, Health professionals, those who are ill and so much more. We
believe that in all these situations God wants us to pray and wants to answer
us when we pray.

It is good to pray on our own and we are commanded to pray by ourselves,
and we have times for silent prayer in our service too but we learn fo pray
when we pray together. As we share with one another, as we hear whoever is
leading us in prayer pray with us, as we see God answering prayers which
have been offered to Him, so our confidence and trust in prayer and in the
God who answers prayer grows. You will be better able to pray alone if you
have learned to pray with others and from others. Many of the prayers of the
saints of the past have been written down and we can learn from them.

We believe that prayer is a gift of God. Through prayer God opens the
floodgates of heaven and pours out His blessing upon His people.

'2 Chronicles 7:14 If my people, who are called by my name, will humble
themse{ves and pray and seek my face, then I hear from heaven.'

Prayer is part of our worship. If you would like more information on
prayer or books on prayer, please ask.

Jean Hunter

WE ARE THE SURVIVORS

This is an article for those born before1940
We were born before , penicillin, frozen foods, contact lenses, videos, Xerox
frisbees, and freebies We lived before the radar, credit cards, split ato;ns laser
b‘eams a{ld ballpoint pens; before dishwashers, tumble driers, electric bla;mkels
air conditioners, drip-dry clothes, and before man walked on the moon.
We got married first and then lived together. We thought 'fast food' was what
you ate during Lent. A 'Big Mac' was an oversized raincoat, and crumpet was
what we had for tea. We existed before house-husbands, computer dating, dual
careers; when a meaningful relationship meant getting along with your cc:usins
and sheltered accommodation was where you waited for a bus.
We were before day care centres, group homes and disposable nappies. We had
never heard of FM radio, tape decks, electric typewriters, artificial hearts, word
processors, yoghurt and young men wearing earrings. For us 'time shariné,'
meant togetherness, a chip was a piece of wood or a fried potato, hardware
meant nuts and bolts and software wasn't a word.
Before 1940 , the term 'making out' referred to how you did in your exams; a
stud was sc?methjng that fastened a collar to a shirt; and 'going all the way' ,
meant staying on a double decker bus until you reached your destination.
Pizzas, McDonaIds and instant coffee were unheard of. In our day smoking
was fashionable, grass was mowed, coke was kept in the coal cellar , a joint was
a piece of meat you had on a Sunday and pot was something you cooked it in
Rock music was a grandmother's lullaby. El Dorado was an ice cream. :
We wpo were born before 1940 must be a hardy bunch when you think of the
ways in which the world has changed and the adjustments we have had to
make. No wonder we are so confused an(], there is a generation gap!
But, by the grace of God we have survived — Hallelujah!



St Bride’s Ladies.

A Happy New Year to all our ladies. May all your slides be on
projectors, and all your breaks be on tea and coffee! Forgive me if I start
by mentioning the weather, but there has been a lot of it about lately and
snow joke. It’s certainly the bleak midwinter and we’re all wishing that
summer suns were glowing,

At least this time it didn’t prevent Fiona Crawford from coming on 25th
October to tell us about her interesting travels in Cambodia and Vietnam,
and Jim Cassels had no problem flying over from Xilpatrick on 8th
November with his marvellous slides of Galapagos birds (other wild life
also, including humans). On 22nd November Jan McGregor and her
assistant gave us all the gen about Fair Trade, something we knew very
little about, and most ladies bought something.

Our Christmas Fayre on 4th December didn’t raise as much as usual
owing to a plethora of fund-raisers on the same day elsewhere, but it did
make the sum of £638,78 - our thanks to all concerned. The hampers
were won by Jan Kelso and Jan Attkins, and the teddy bear by Laura
Selkirk. :

The date of our Christmas Party had to be changed from 4th to 13th
December but it wasn’t in the least unlucky! We had fun and games and
an elderly Irish lady telling us about Christmas in the Emerald Isle, plus
a visit from Santa of course, and-a mince pie and-shortbread supper. -So
ended 2010.

2011 begins with the ladies playing ‘I Remember’ on 10th January,
which should be interesting. When you read this the very popular Scots
Night on 24th January may be over, but if the weather is suitable for
skating the elders may have got the newsletter distributed, although the
tickets could all have been sold. The meeting on 7th February brings a

visit from the polis! Don’t panic though, its just PC Frazer Gibb talking

about wildlife protection, and it’s unlikely anyone will be arrested. On
21st February we abandon the church hall and visit the Rangers Centre at
the Castle (weather permitting). '

On 7" March Rev. Gillian McLean will tell us about Mary's Meals- this is
an open night, so the men are invited to join us- and this may be something
clse we don't know a great deal about. You won't believe this, but we are
actually looking forward to our AGM on 21st March because a certain Mrs
J Hunter is giving an illustrated talk after the business is over. Finally our
Spring Fayre is on Saturday 2™ April-a date for your diaries.

I haven't mentioned the Harvest Supper which was on 27" September as it
was described in a previous newsletter, but there is one thing 1 would like
to mention. A small, dark cloud is beginning to gather over on the far
horizon and is expected to be overhead in August. The St. Bride's Ladies
C.C. Will know what I mean. Just keep it in mind.

COFFEE MORNING ROTA 2011

JAN.S™  JROBERTSON LLAWRIE M McNICOL
19% G DICKSON E COOPER M McRORIE
FEB.2* M BOAL FBROWN M CUTHBERT
16" ALAUDER GBLEAKLEY M McKAY
MAR.2* E McKELLAR IROLLO D CROSS
16" M BRYCE JROBERTSON ESILLARS
30" ™M WATSON LHENDRY G DICKSON
APR.13" JCAMERON M McNICOL M BOAL
27" G BLEAKLEY ALAUDER M McKAY
MAY 11" L LAWRIE D CROSS E COOPER
25" N MACLEOD M BRYCE E SILLARS
JUNE 8" G SILLARS EMcKELLAR IROLLO
22" M McNICOL FBROWN M CUTHBERT

Many thanks to all who have helped and attended the coffee mornings.
Any new volunteers for the rota would be most welcome. ES

THE WEE LAMB

James Simpson, a former Moderator of the General Assembly of the
Church of Scotland, and chaplain to the Queen in Scotland, tells in his
book 'Life, Love and Laughter' of the couple with their young son staying
at a bed and breakfast on a Highland farm where they watched with
interest the farmer delivering a lamb.

When he gave it a hard slap, it took its first breath and bleated loudly. The
little boy watching the proceedings intently, blurted out, “Oh you daft wee
thing, that'll learn you not to go in there again.”



VIARGARET HART SCOTTISH COUNTRY DANCE GROUP

The group continues to flourish .We were pleased to welcome some old
friends from Callander and Cheshire, also some visitors from Devonshire
aho hope to come again. One visitor and his wife came along with his
fiddle so we were able to enjoy some 'live' music for the dances.

Sadly Rachel felt it was time to hang up her shoes. We had a great birthday
party and welcomed Marion who is going to take over. Please come and
join us for good exercise and fun.

KIRK SESSION NOTES

The highlight of our Kirk Session year was undoubtedly the Joint Meeting
of all five Sessions in the North Arran Linkage which took place in
Brodick Church on Saturday 6™ November 2010.

Individual Kirk Session business ie. minutes of previous meetings and
other domestic business was dealt with expeditiously and topics of interest
to all sessions were then opened to full discussion. This proved beneficial
to all parties.

Forward events for our diaries were freely exchanged and detailed
arrangements for Christmas Services were confirmed.

The meeting concluded with prayer and the groups then assembled in
Brodick Golf Club for a sumptious supper followed by much chat and
friendly fraternisation - a truly worthwhile exercise which we resolved to
make an annual feature of our otherwise tenuous linkage.

Dates for future services:

Sunday 23" January 2011, Service of Prayers for Christian Unity in
Lamlash at 12 noon.

(Note: No other services will be held in the North Arran Linkage on this
day.

Sunday 30" January 2011, Service of prayers for Health and Healing in
Brodick at 7.00pm.

A Big Thank You.

On behalf of the Congregational Board 1 would like to express our
thanks to all members and adherents for their financial contributions
during 2010 towards the work of St Bride’s Church and the wider
work of the Church of Scotland.

We fall know that in today’s difficult financial situation, costs continue
to rise, and we are grateful to those members who have recently
reviewed, and, as a result increased, their regular giving.

Under the Freewill Offering envelope scheme contributions can be
increased at any time by simply placing additional moneys in your
existing envelopes, or if you pay by monthly banker’s order (so many
now find this method more convenient) your bank will be pleased to
make the appropriate adjustment on your instructions.

Non-Gifi-Aided FWO income last year increased by 0.5%, but Gifi-
Aided FWO and bankers order donations were up by 4.4%,. However
the ever-important amount we were able to claim from the Inland
Revenue for Gift Aid was down by 7.5%.

May I make a special plea to any members who are taxpayers, and
have not yet signed up to Gift Aid to consider signing a once-only Gift
Aid declaration so that the church can benefit by a further 25% of
your donations at no additional cost to you. If you wish to discuss any
aspects of Gift Aid please contact either Elizabeth McKellar, our
income treasurer, or myself at any time.

John Lauder, Treasurer.
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3 MY ‘ As 2010 turns to 2011 it is a time to look back and reflect on all that has

happened in the past year and plan ahead, making the odd resolution on
the way.

Reading the editorial section in the first edition of the Arran Banner for this
year we note "A first class new residential home for the elderly is on the
+VER ' cards to replace the rather tired Montrose House facility in Brodick".

Whilst this is a basically true statement, the financial restrictions placed
on Local Authorities by the Scottish Government mean that, in reality, this
particular dream is a very long way off (if ever) and we have to face up to
the fact that we have to make do with what we've got for the time being
and it is, as ever, our prime task to do our utmost to ensure that Montrose
House is a pleasant place to live - each year we get a step nearer to it
ourselves!

Hallowe'en and Christmas celebrations are now over and decorations
consigned to the cupboards in the Annex or to the recycle bins as
appropriate.

Plans are afoot for a Burns Celebration Supper on 25th January, no less,
with the very talented Clarke family from Shiskine providing traditional
entertainment for the evening.

Gardening activities have been restricted in recent weeks but bulb
planting is well advanced for the spring with the raised bed in front of
house completed by Steve Bunyan and his men and the 'Polo Mint' by
ourselves. Meanwhile our services have been actively deployed in house
with fixing and removing decorations.

It is with great sadness that we have to record the death of Mrs Jean
Todd, an active resident member of our committee for the past two years.
Jean was a delightful person and an inspiration to us all, staff and Friends
alike and will be greatly missed.

Yes, we will remember to stand when saying the Benediction in future!.
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CORRIE CHURCH NEWS
2010 has come and gone with what seems with more haste than ever and
with 8o many calamities worldwide, shortages, rising unemployment and
higher costs of education at home, it is not without a little apprehension
that we face the New Year
Some have coped with loss of family, friends or homes, increasing il
health and loneliness.
We are so lucky living in such a beautiful place, to see the hills, dramatic
in all seasons, and being able to provide help for those in need.
We plan to visit and have a 'Welcome Event' for the new residents of the
Quay Housing.
Hopefully our coffee mornings will encourage some socialising and
perhaps church and school will see an increase in numbers.
We greatly appreciate all Angus and Jean do to fulfil our needs and
refurbish our faith in a worlds so different from that in which most of us
grew up.
Our huge thanks to Robbie and Marilyn Brown for the delightful days
spent in their garden and for the sparkling, annual Christmas tree which
decorates the church in December. Peter Wilson and friends royally
entertained us again and special thanks to the very competent deputies who
helped when Crawford Logan was snowbound before the Christmas
Concert.
After the Harvest Services, produce was distributed throughout the villages
and at the ever popular Harvest Supper we were treated to a wonderful
meal and to excellent performances from Diana Hamilton, Ile Morrison
and Liz Lawrie.
In November we participated in the North Arran Linkage Board and
Session meetings, where we were given a report on our Health Check by
the Presbytery which had taken place in June. This was followed by a
pleasant evening in Brodick Golf Clubhouse.
Finance
Mr Robert Maclean continues to keep our accounts in good order. Our next
major outlay will be a partial contribution to a digital player of hymns for
‘he times we may not have an organist to play for services and lead the
Jraise.
Property
We were very sorry to accept John McConnachie's resignation as Property
Manager after fulfilling the post so competently since 2006.
Whenever maintenance was needed it was attended to promptly whether it

was plumbing, electricity, gas, fire or tree surgery.
Quietly he undertook many outdoor tasks: tidying up, painting, clearing
the shed and weeding so that ourselves and our many visitors could gain
easy access to the church and grounds.
A huge thank you John.
We are glad that John Kerr has agreed to take over the reins and he has set
a date to clear the back of the grounds so we can start to landscaping it.
Diary Dates
23" January Christian Unity Service at Lamlash at 12 noon.

4% March World Day of Prayer in Shiskine Church at 2.00pm
21* April  Maundy Thursday Communion Service at L.ochranza at
7.00pm.
22" April  Good Friday Walk of Witness: Holy Cross, Brodick at
2.00pm followed by Service in Brodick Church at 2.30pm.
24" April  Easter Sunday
Coffee Morning Dates
28" January 26" February 26" March 30" April 29"May 25" June
The winter's six months donations go towards the Goudar and St. Luke's
hospitals in Ethiopia, two others to church funds, two to village hall funds
one to Marie Curie and McMillan nurses, and one to any emergency
arising here or abroad.
RP
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One to pass to vour friends

A smile — is a sign of joy.
A hug — is a sign of love.
A laugh is a sign of happiness..
And a friend like me ??
Gosh...that's just a sign of good taste!!



GIVE US A SIGN LORD !

The hilarious ads that have got church congregations fl ocking

Brodick Church Notices - Winter 2011

Baptisms : :
Nicol Henderson Bilsland 28.11.10
Olivia Grace Richardson 02.01 11
Bereavements :
Thomas Gillespie 18.11.10
Christine Miller 30.11.10
Gordon Rintoul 22.12.10
Transfer Out :
Mrs Janet Shand - To Baptist Church 20.10.10
Communion :

The Sacrament of the Lord's Supper will be celebrated in Brodick
Church on Sunday 6th February 2011 at 10.30am. We welcome to the
Lord's Table any who are members of any branch of the Church of our
Lord Jesus Christ.

Dates for your diary :

Sunday 23rd January 2011: Christian Unity Service in Lamlash
Church at 12noon. (Note there will be no other services at North Arran
Churches on that day). Transport will be be available to and from this
service. :

Sunday 30th January 2011 : Service of Prayers for Health & Healing
at Brodick Church at 7.00pm.

Friday 4th March 2011 : World Day of Prayer in Shiskine Church at
2.00pm,

Wednesday 20th April 2011 : All Day Service at Shiskine. ( more
info.to follow).

Maundy Thursday 21st April 2011 : Communion at Lochranza
7.00pm.

Good Friday Walk of Witness : Holy Cross, Brodick at 2.00pm.
Followed by Service in Brodick Church at 2.30pm.

Coffee Mornings :
2nd & 16th February
2nd, 16th & 30th March
13th & 27th April
11th & 25th May



